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APPROVED 11/2/16 
Regular Meeting of Casco Township Planning Commission 

September 7, 2016; 7 PM - 9 PM 
 

Members Present:  Chairman Daniel Fleming, David Campbell, Lewis Adamson, Greg Knisley and Judy 

Graff 

Absent:  Dian Liepe 

Staff Present:  Al Ellingsen, Zoning Administrator and Building Inspector, and Janet Chambers, Recording 

Secretary 

Also Present:  5 interested citizens  

 

1. Call to order and review of agenda:  Chairman Fleming called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

There were no changes to the agenda. 

 

2. Constitution “Moment”:  Chairman Fleming discussed the Constitution for his Constitutional 

“Moment”  (Attachment #1) 

 

3. Public comment:  None 

 

4. Approval of minutes of 07/06/2016 Special Meeting:  A motion by Campbell, and supported by 

Adamson to approve the minutes of the 07/06/2016 Special Meeting.  All in favor.  Minutes 

approved with the following correction on Page 2, 5th paragraph, 2nd sentence:  Matt Martin 

Super said that his property has been a resort since World War I.   

 

5. Approval of minutes of 07/06/2016 Regular Meeting:  A motion was made by Knisley, 

supported by Campbell to approve minutes of 07/06/2016 Regular Meeting.  All in favor.  

Minutes approved as written.   

 

6. Report from Township Board Representative Judy Graff:  Graff reported on the August 15, 

2016 Township Board Meeting. Minutes are posted at www.cascotownship.net.   Macyauski was 

sworn in as a Trustee to fill the vacancy left by Josiah Jessup.  Macyauski will be stepping down 

as Chairman of the ZBA, but will continue as a member of the ZBA.  He will no longer be a 

Planning Commission member.  Supervisor Overhiser will bring a nominee’s name for a Planning 

to the September Township Board meeting for their approval.   

 

7. Report from ZBA representative:  Ellingsen reported on the August 11, 2016.   There were three 

applicants for variances.  John and Pat Vandermeer requested a 14’ variance to construct a 

single family residence.  The variance was granted. 

 

The second variance request was from Ben Apotheker for a 20’ x 28’ addition to his home.  An 

11’ rear lot line variance and a 1’ side lot line variance was granted.   

 

http://www.cascotownship.net/
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The third applicant, Jochen Arnold, requested three variances to construct a new residence.  A 

15’ variance from the required lot width, a 5’ variance from the west side lot line, and a 4’ 

variance from the east lot line were granted.   

 

The next ZBA meeting will be September 22, 2016.  

 

8. Report from Water/Sewer representative Lou Adamson.  The Water and Sewer Authority is 

$250,000 ahead of what they had last year this time.  There have been 7 new water & sewer 

connections since July 1, 2016. 

 

9. Old Business – Request from Peter Klein, Seedling Farms, regarding a restaurant on his farm:  

Neither Klein nor his attorney attended the meeting.  A friend, Melissa Corey, came to the 

meeting on Klein’s behalf to answer questions.  The Planning Commission does not have 

information on what Klein’s plans are; therefore, were unable to proceed until Klein submits a 

plan.   Ellingsen provided Corey with a form to apply for Occasional Seasonal events.  

 

Ellingsen provide a letter (Attachment #2) to the Planning Commission regarding restaurants in 

the Agricultural Zone.   

 

10. New Business:  None 

 

11.  Public Comment:  Chris Barczyk stated that he was at the meeting to keep informed about what 

is going on in the township and short term rentals.  Graff exchanged email with Barczyk to add 

him to her Casco Township updates list.  Graff informed Barczyk that there will be a Board of 

Trustees workshop on short term rentals, September 19, 2016 at 5:00 PM, followed by the 

regular board meeting at 7:00 PM.  

 

12. Closing Comments and adjournment:  A motion was made by Fleming, supported by Adamson 

to adjourn.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 PM.   

 

 

 

Minutes prepared by Janet Chambers, Recording Secretary 

Next PC meeting November 2, 2016, 7:00 PM 

 

Attachment #1:  Constitutional Moment Attachment 

Attachment #2:  Letter from Ellingsen, date July 1, 2016, re: Restaurants in Ag district 
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